
Liberty Township, Porter County 
Meeting Minutes 

April 10, 2022 
6:00 PM 

 
Present were board members Terry Dunn, Bryce Gawronski and Eric Knowles. 

Also in attendance were Matt Keiser, Township Trustee, and Michele Bollinger, 

Township Clerk. Nick Wineland and Matt Wineland attended on behalf of the 

LTVFD.  

Meeting Minutes:  

Michele read the minutes from the February 13, 2023, meeting. Terry made a 

motion to accept the minutes; Eric seconded the motion. The motion passed 3-0. 

Fire Department Report: 

Nick Wineland shared that Brandon Simpson’s retirement party had been held on 

April 8th. Brandon had served on the LTVFD for 22 years.  

Maglish Plumbing was called to fix a leak in the men’s restroom at the fire station. 

They were scheduled to come out the week of April 10th.  

Nick requested that Matt contact Liberty Rec to have the seasonal Port A Potty 

placed in the NE Corner of the parking lot. He also shared that there was a 

problem with the trash near the dumpster and items being stored outside of 

Liberty Rec’s shed.  Discussion ensued and Matt said that he would contact 

Liberty Rec.  

Nick asked if there would be an increased number of games at the field by the fire 

station since the fields at Liberty School are closed due to construction. Matt 

replied that to his knowledge, there would not be any additional games.  

Nick shared that the fire department is still looking for volunteers. Information is 

posted on their website, Facebook, and signs will be put out once they are 

received.  

Trustee’s Report: 

Matt reported that RV Sutton was still in the process of placing the underground 

sanitary lines to the fire station, and that the project should be finished soon.   



New Business: 

The DLGF issued a letter requesting the transfer of $710 from the Fire Fund and 

$575 from the Cumulative Fire Fund to the 2022 Levy Excess Fund.  Terry made a 

motion to transfer the requested funds; Bryce seconded the motion. The motion 

passed 3-0. 

Old Business: 

None 

Public Comment:  

Tim Hinko suggested a Cadet Program to generate volunteers for the Fire 

Department. 

Motion to adjourn was made by Terry; Bryce seconded the motion. The motion 

passed 3-0. 

 

 

 

_______________________________      

Terry Dunn, Township, Board President  ATTEST: 

 

_______________________________ __________________________ 

Bryce Gawronski, Township Board   Matt Keiser, Township Trustee 

 

_______________________________ 

Eric Knowles, Township Board  


